
Trinity Episcopal Church, Wethersfield 
Special Vestry Meeting 

May 21, 2020 
 

Present: The Rev. Tom Furrer (missional priest), Rebecca Scruton (co-warden), Warren Blessing (co-
warden), Connie Harasymiw (co-warden), Leslie Jones (clerk), Robert Heath, Greg Joseph, Tina LaMorte, 
Cheryl Lewis, Ann Marie Stavola, the Rev. Darryl Burke (curate), Linda Traue 
 
Absent: J.R. Stanko 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Father Tom opened the ZOOM meeting with prayer at 6:38 pm. 
 
Communications from the Diocese (attached) and the Warden & Clergy Response to ECCT Letter for First 
Phase (attached) were reviewed and discussed. Father Tom cautioned that if we don’t follow CDC, state 
and diocesan recommendations, we may leave ourselves open for liability and law suits. 
 
The general consensus was to hold off during Phase 1 which began May 20 and to develop a plan for 
implementation in Phase 2 following the results of a survey to parishioners. 
 
G. Joseph moved to close the meeting at 7:37 pm and R. Scruton closed with prayer. 
 


